NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FIELD EXPERIENCE ADMINISTRATORS (VICTORIA)
Thursday 3 April 2014, 9.30am-11.30am (morning tea provided)
Room Q372, Level 3, 234 Queensberry Street
The University of Melbourne
MINUTES
	1
	Welcome and Apologies

	
	1.1
	Present: Glenn Brown (Chair) (Deakin), Alison Kennett (Minutes) (UMelb), Stephanie Watson, (UMelb), Denise Porter (UMelb), Rosella Lo Conte (UMelb), Jackie Papakyriakopoulos (Swinburne), Terry Roache (Deakin), Fiona Ebdon (ACU), Bianca Howells (Federation)


	
	1.2
	Apologies: Lou Butler (Federation),  Helen Eyre (Latrobe), Julie Matthews (VU), Lin Sibley (La Trobe), Brooke Adam (Federation), Jennifer Brennan (Monash), Samantha Curtis (Monash)

	2
	Approval of Minutes

	
	
	The minutes were approved with no changes.


	3
	Action and Outcomes from Last Meeting

	
	3.1
	NAFEA National Conference – 9-11 July 2014 (Glenn)
Glenn reported that he and Alison will present a short session on NAFEA Victoria’s operation at the Conference as we are the only State with an active State committee.
Glenn also suggested that the July meeting be incorporated into the Conference as the timing is aligned. The committee agreed this was a good idea. Jim Tangas has been invited to speak at the next meeting, particularly around School Centres for Teaching Excellence and Teaching Academies.

ACTION: Glenn to liaise with the Conference organisers to find an appropriate time and venue for the July meeting as part of the Conference



	
	3.2
	NAFEA Victoria Executive for 2014 (Glenn)
Glenn advised that Alison (Secretary) and Mary (Co-Chair) are stepping down from their roles in 2014. 
Bianca Howells (Federation University) agreed to take on the role of Secretary for 2014.


	
	3.3
	Meeting Hosts for 2014 (Glenn)
Glenn invited volunteers to host the 2 October 2014 meeting. Fiona Ebdon will follow up the possibility of meeting at ACU. NMIT and Federation University were also offered as back ups.


	4
	New Business

	
	4.1
	2014 Committee Focus (Glenn)
Glenn opened a discussion of the focus for 2014 by outlining the committee’s past activities in (1) advocacy, particularly in developing and sharing a position statement and (2) sharing practice and self-support. After a discussion of responses to the position statement and the challenges and strategies various university are adopting, it was agreed that greater day to day impact could be achieved within each university by focusing on a support / practice sharing role this year.



	
	4.1
	Start of Year Placements Review (All)

Institutions were invited to share and discuss:

· 2014 numbers
· Innovations / new practices introduced this year

· Recent successes / current challenges

The focus of today’s discussion was largely around Early Childhood and Primary placements due the roles of present members. 
Some institutions have experienced increases in enrolments while others have experienced relatively stable enrolments. Many institutions reported some late placements and/or challenges placing the final few students with numerous requests to schools per student.

Jackie Papakyriakopoulos noted the challenges in managing background checking requirements across multiple States. Varying university, setting and regulatory body requirements were discussed, including whether background checks were required before or after course enrolment. 

ACTION: Alison to circulate DEECD background checking advice 

ACTION: Glenn to put forward background checking as a topic for NAFEA National Conference
Policies around ‘excluded settings’ (where students have attended or worked or family members attend or work) were discussed and university policies compared. Most institutions agreed there needed to be a balance between avoiding excluded settings and pragmatism in securing placements.
Terry Roache reported on the internship model at Deakin University and school responses to this placement.

Glenn reported on ‘paperless’ practices implemented at Deakin University Geelong. The approach includes all placement documentation except payments information with reports circulated by email and filed in TRIM.

Bianca Howells reported on Ballarat University’s transition to Federation University and the resulting complexity in course and placement management.

International student enrolment in online courses was discussed, particularly with regard to placement requirements for placement completed outside Australia.



	5
	Standing Items

	
	5.1
	University Spotlight

A University Spotlight will not be needed for July as the next meeting will be incorporated into the Conference.



	6
	Other Business

	
	6.1
	Member Acknowledgements

Glenn thanked Alison for her contribution to the committee and wished her well for her maternity leave.
Glenn’s suggestion that the committee send a letter acknowledging the long term involvement and contribution of Odette Bradica (UMelb) who has recently retired from placements work was approved.

ACTION: Glenn to draft letter to Odette



	7
	Next Meeting

	
	
	9-11 July 2014 TBC as part of NAFEA National Conference
2 October 2014




